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BLIND CITIZENS AUSTRALIA PARENT NEWS – December 2010
A pre-newsletter newsletter to get you ready for the real thing which will be coming your way soon!

Who is Blind Citizens Australia?
Blind Citizens Australia (BCA) is the peak national consumer body of and for people who are blind or vision impaired. Our mission is to achieve equity and equality by our empowerment, by promoting positive community attitudes and by striving for high quality and accessible services which meet our needs. We have region and special interest branches around Australia and over 3000 members nationwide.  

What we do is provide individual advocacy to everyday Australians who are experiencing unfair treatment because of their blindness; develop systemic advocacy campaigns like our campaigns for audio description in cinemas and the right to cast a secret, independent and accessible vote at State and Federal elections; and develop policy on a range of issues including employment, education, access to the media and more! 

So what is Parent News?

Parent News is a publication just for parents – parents who have a child who is blind or vision impaired and parents who might be blind or vision impaired themselves. Professionals and people with an interest in vision impairment are also welcome to receive Parent News.  

The aim of Parent News is to provide up to date information about what is happening – be it on a political front, information about upcoming reviews of legislation or calls for public comment and submissions; the sharing of stories, strategies and tips and tricks by parents and people who are blind and stories about people and children who are getting on with life and making a difference in their own way.

Parent News is an existing publication which was previously Victorian focused. We decided that parents throughout Australia could benefit through the sharing of information and that this should become a national publication. To get a sneak peak of what Parent News has to offer, visit www.bca.org.au and click on the side bar tab called ‘News’. In this tab, there is a link to past editions of Parent News. This pre-newsletter newsletter is to let you know that we are about to make our national launch and to get you ready for a wealth of information!
Most importantly, we want to hear from YOU – tell us what you want to read about, give us suggestions or send us links to interesting tid bits that should be included or submit an article! You can contact the Editor, Jessica Zammit on 1800 033 660 or email jessica.zammit@bca.org.au.
When will Parent News be circulated?

We are hoping to prepare 4 editions per year – in January, April, July and October. Our first edition will be launched at the end of January 2010.

CONTENT

One of our big concerns is education!

We are concerned that children who are blind or vision impaired around Australia are not getting consistent access to the specialist resourcing that they need to become young skilled and employable adults. 

This includes resources like adaptive technology and training in how to use the technology, timely access to the curriculum and materials in accessible formats and increased access to qualified Braille professionals, visiting teachers and aides specialising in vision impairment.  Across Australia, we have heard some good stories of students who are well supported and integrated, such as in Canberra, and others where children are being taught by aides who are just not resourced enough to support the learning needs of students. 

In late November, BCA prepared a media release calling on both State and Federal governments to make a commitment to increased funding to ensure that children can get better access to the supports they need. Our media release is included in this short edition. BCA also has an Education Policy which can be accessed on our homepage www.bca.org.au or in your preferred format by calling the BCA National Office on 1800 033 660. 

Upcoming review of the Disability Standards for Education 2005

The Disability Standards for Education (DSE) were created in 2005. These standards, which were created under the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 protect the rights of children and people with a disability to access all elements of education - from enrolment to participation, curriculum development, accreditation and delivery and student support services. People who support or assist a person with a disability to access education – such as a parent – are also protected under the standards. This means that this person should not be treated less favourably because they have assisted the person with a disability. 
 
There will be a 5 year review conducted shortly by the Attorney General’s office to look at how the Standards have worked during this period. The terms of reference for this review are yet to be released, however we want to start the ball rolling to ensure that we receive and provide as much input into this review as possible. 
 
We are keen to hear from parents and children who have or are currently using the education system – be it kindergarten, primary, secondary or tertiary. We would like you to share your experience, be it positive or negative. This could include good strategies which were put in place by a school, an experience where your child’s needs were not met and how this was resolved (if it was resolved) or other issues experienced. The contact for this project is Jessica Zammit on 1800 033 660 or jessica.zammit@bca.org.au.

More information about the DSE review will be included in the first official edition of Parent News. 

Get the word out!

Do you know of a parents’ group, visiting teacher, aide, government department or individual/s who should be receiving Parent News? Ask them to call us and we’ll make sure that they are on the receiving end of this publication!

We want to ensure that all parents around Australia know that we as an organisation are around. Photocopy this newsletter and drop one off at your local school and at your optometrist/ophthalmologist’s office, email this to colleagues and friends and give a copy to people you know who may not be on email to spread the word. We are happy to provide Parent News in standard print, email, on audio CD, as a data CD or in Braille. 
Contact us

Ross House, Level 3, 247-251 Flinders Lane, Melbourne Vic 3000

Phone: 1800 033 660   Fax: (03)9650 3200
Email: bca@bca.org.au 
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